Data Submitted (UTC 11): 12/15/2022 6:29:19 PM

First name: ramona Last name: steinberg

Organization:

Title:

Comments: I am in support of the Lemon Gulch trails for mountain bikes. I have been on the OT committee where we were very careful to get all of the concerns addressed from the beginning. While there have been delays in getting the broader public involved, due to covid, I think OT and the FS cooperated well in the planning process and also in getting the message out. Both could have done better with clarifying some misconceptions in the beginning at some of the public meetings. I am a member of OET and fully agree with the contents of the letter that Kim McCarrel wrote on behalf of OET. Pineville is a growing area and the added mountain bike tails closer to town will be a big boast to the area. However, this new trail system has the potential to spill over to the Gitty Up & Control of the future, equestrians will get more horse- only tails closer to town as well.